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Engage • Equip • Empower
“Offering large school opportunities with a small school approach.”



We are excited about the start of the year and the ongoing opportunities we will be providing 
for the students in our district. Our goal is the same as yours: to see them happy, healthy, en-
gaged, and successful. We want the 2022-2023 school year to be their best year yet! 

 Dr. Heidi Eliopoulos
 Superintendent
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The start of the 2022-2023 school year is almost here! I am honored to be starting my third 
year as your superintendent. It is almost time for us to begin our back-to-school traditions! We 
will see the back-to-school sale flyers come out; our fall athletes and club members will begin 
to gather again; and the mornings will start to feel a bit cooler. This is a great time of year! The 
energy of back-to-school time is like no other. To help our families and community get ready 
for school to start up again, we have put together this community-wide district newsletter. In it 
you will find dates and information about the start of the 2022-2023 school year. We hope you 
will find this resource helpful.

A Note From Our Superintendent:

The School District of Altoona from time to time permits the distribution of information related to appropriate non-commercial activities sponsored by 
nonprofit groups. Distribution of materials does not mean or imply sponsorship or support of the activity by the school system. Any problems related to the 
operation of the activity will be strictly between the participant and the sponsoring organization. Request for further information about the activity should be 
directed to the sponsoring organization.
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It is the policy of the School District of Altoona that no person may be denied admission to any public school in this district or be denied participation in, be denied the 
benefits of, or be discriminated against in any curricular, extracurricular, pupil service, recreational, career and technical education or other program or activity because of 
the persons' race, color, religion, national origin, ancestry, creed, pregnancy, marital status, parental status, sexual orientation, sex, including transgender status, change of 
sex or gender identity, or physical, mental, emotional, or learning disability as required by s. 118.13, Wis. Stats. 

District Scorecard Event
Districtwide Strand Team members participated in the District 
Scorecard Event on Wednesday, June 22nd. Team members met 
as a large group and as strand teams to close out the 2021-2022 
Scorecard and develop the 2022-2023 Scorecard. Strand Teams 
will meet throughout the school year to check progress and adjust 
strategies as needed. See link below for more details!

https://www.altoona.k12.wi.us/district/strategic-plan

District Scorecard Event
Altoona High School
June 22, 2022
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Gus Knitt, Interim Director of Finance and Operations
Gus Knitt will be serving our District during the 2022-2023 school year in an interim 
role. He has extensive experience with District-level leadership, as he has served as both a 
Business Manager and a Superintendent. 

Kyle Rundquist , AIS/AMS Dean of Students
Before becoming a Dean of Students, Kyle served for 8 years as a teacher in grades 4-6. 
In the past two years as the Dean of Students at Menomonie High School, Kyle raised the 
bar with effective practices of how to proactively and responsively work best with students 
in the areas of behavior, culture and attendance. The experiences Kyle brings makes him a 
great addition to our School. 

Missy Lesik, Director of Student Services / Special Education
Missy is coming from the School District of Cadott, where she served as the Director of Stu-
dent Services / Special Education. In addition to her local work, Missy is also a leader at the 
state level, serving on the Board of Directors for the Wisconsin Council of Administrators 
of Special Services. 

Cale Zuiker , AIS Principal
Cale, an English teacher in the School District of Holmen and most recently, principal in 
the North Crawford School District, has a strong instructional leadership background. 
The intermediate school principal role, with its focus on both instructional leadership and 
collaboration, is a perfect combination for his knowledge and strengths. 

Andrea Steffen, Director of Curriculum & Instruction
Andrea served our School District in the role as Intermediate School Principal and Director 
of Curriculum & Instruction since 2013. During that time, Andrea helped put AIS on the 
map with the 2020 National Blue Ribbon School recognition. With the need of a full time 
Director, Andrea has accepted the position as Director of Curriculum & Instruction and 
looks forward to continued student-centered work. 

Welcome New Administrators! 
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WELCOME BACK DAY:  Students and families, please plan to attend Welcome Back Day on August 30th, 
between 12:00 and 5:00 PM. Please watch for an email from your child’s school with additional details and instructions. 

CURRENT STUDENT ONLINE REGISTRATION:  Please login to your Family Access and complete the Online Registration 
for each child that currently attends the School District of Altoona. The program allows you to verify and update your 
contact information,  emergency contacts and health information. We ask that you leave the medical information BLANK if 
it does not apply. Please do not put N/A or none. You will complete ONE Food Service Application per family.  If you have 
more than one child, please check the box stating you do not want to complete another application.

NEW TO THE DISTRICT? (ALL GRADES) If you or someone you know has not yet enrolled their child for the 2022 – 2023 
school year, please visit our district website to complete the online enrollment application at https://skyward.iscorp.com/
scripts/wsisa.dll/WService=wsedualtoonawi/skyenroll.w

NEW STUDENT REGISTRATION (GRADES 6-12)  New student registration will be by appointment only after the online 
enrollment process has been completed.  A staff member will contact you to set up your registration appointment so your 
child may choose their classes.

OPEN ENROLLMENT: If you live outside the School District of Altoona boundaries, you may still be able to attend our 
schools through the open enrollment process.  Additional information is found on the Wisconsin Department of Public In-
struction website https://dpi.wi.gov/open-enrollment/applications/alternative and on the School District of Altoona Open 
Enrollment website: https://www.altoona.k12.wi.us/parents/open-enrollment Please contact Kari Holm, Registrar, at 715-
838-7345 if you have any questions.

2022-2023 School Year Information
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Railway Mentoring ProgramRailway Mentoring Program
at Altoona Schools

For more information on volunteering contact us at: 

715-835-0161
info@bbbsnw.org

www.bbbsnw.org

When compared to their non-

mentored peers, our Littles are:

52% less likely to skip school. *

46% less likely to use illegal drugs. *

90% agreed their Big made them feel better 

about themselves. **

81% say their Big caused them to change 

what they thought possible in life. **

77% set higher goals than they would have 

on their own. **

65% say their Big helped them reach a higher 

level of education than they thought possible. **

“I care about the whole her.”
-Big Sister Gloria

* National research by Public/Private Ventures

**Harris Interactive Survey of adults who participated in our 

program as children

VOLUNTEER REQUIREMENTS:

• 1 contact per week with a child.

• Matched based on mutual interests or complimentary 

personality traits.

• Spend at least 1 year with the child you are matched with.

• Must be 18 years of age or older.

THE PROGRAM:

The child and the volunteer meet at the child’s school during a set 

day/time, Monday - Friday.  Matches participate in activities at that 

site such as: playing a board game, playground activities, making 

crafts, or just hanging out and talking.  Being a Big Brother or Big 

Sister is as simple as doing the things you already enjoy and sharing 

them with a child!

partner

program
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HOW ARE BIGS SELECTED? Bigs are recruited from a number of sources. Big Brothers Big Sisters works with local businesses, service 
groups, colleges, or the general public at events to identify a diverse group of volunteers. We want to make a match that is based on 
mutual interests or complementary traits in order to create the strongest bond possible.

HOW ARE BIGS AND LITTLES MATCHED? Bigs and Littles are matched based on complementary attitudes and similar interests. Our 
process starts with an application to gather preliminary information and then an interview to help us assess all parties’ hopes for the 
program. We find that the more our Bigs and Littles have in common from the get-go the better their match will go. We’ll explain why 
we’ve selected your match prior to meeting so you’ll have a chance to decide if it feels like a good fit to you.

HOW LONG WILL MY CHILD BE MATCHED WITH A BIG? We ask for a commitment of at least one year but matches can participate in the 
Big Brothers Big Sisters programs until the Little has graduated from High School.

WHAT TYPES OF ACTIVITIES WILL THE BIG DO WITH MY CHILD? Our team stresses mutually agreed-upon decision-making when it 
comes to match activities. That may be a game or a walk or simply talking. Think of things you’d expect friends to do and that’s what 
we expect from our matches.

IS THERE ANY COST TO PARTICIPATING? There is no cost to participate in our programs.

WHAT HAPPENS IN THE SUMMER? Our school-based programs only meet during times that school is in session. When it comes to 
the Summer, your match will not meet - though we encourage matches to find an alternate way of communicating during break time. 
Maybe a postcard or a text message or just a short note to tell each other what’s happening.

WHAT DO YOU DO WITH THE INFORMATION ON THE APPLICATION? The information provided on our application is used to make safe 
matches, assess community needs, and determine match compatibility. No private information is ever shared, however, some demo-
graphic information is occasionally anonymized to allow our organization to assess and share demographic trends.

WHO CAN I CONTACT IF I HAVE ANY QUESTIONS ABOUT THE PROGRAM? We have a great team of professionals that you’ll work with. 
Initially, our CR team will guide you through the process and work with you. When you call 715-835-0161 you’ll likely get our office 
manager, Cherity Germain. But once you’re matched we assign a dedicated Match Support Specialist to work with your match and 
ensure it progresses in a positive way.

HOW LONG WILL IT TAKE FOR MY CHILD TO BE MATCHED WITH THEIR BIG? Great question! Because of the personalized nature of our 
process, it can vary. We endeavor to match children as quickly as possible but factors such as volunteer compatibility or availability can 
cause delays.

WHO SHOULD I TALK WITH AT MY CHILD’S SCHOOL?
Altoona Elementary: Amy Bauman - abauman@altoona.k12 .wi.us - 715.839.6050
Altoona Intermediate: Brooke Kaldor - bkaldor@altoona.k12.wi.us - 715.838.7111
Altoona Middle: Heather Burich Holle - hholle@altoona.k12.wi.us - 715.839.6030
Altoona High: Jay Mielke - jmielke@altoona.k12.wi.us - 715.839.6031

Frequently Asked Questions:
Railway Mentoring Program

School-Based Mental Health Scholarship Fund
Did you know there are students who are uninsured or underinsured and in need 
of mental health services? The School District of Altoona has partnered with 
Genuine Way Family Therapy, LLC, to attain counseling services at a reduced cost and has created a 
scholarship fund to support students who might not otherwise be able to access these services. If 
you would like to contribute to the School-Based Mental Health Scholarship Fund, please direct 
donations to the School District of Altoona at: 

School-Based Mental Health Scholarship Fund
Attn: Elys Bohl, 1903 Bartlett Avenue, Altoona, WI 54720
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Recently, the School District of Altoona has discussed best practices when it comes to Child Find activities. Upon 
receiving guidance from the U.S. Office of Special Education Programs and the Wisconsin Department of Public 
Instruction, we have decided to refine our process to be more in line with a “comprehensive child find system.” 
Comprehensive child find systems are ongoing efforts to support families in the understanding and awareness of 
developmental needs, from birth to 21 years of age, therefore, recognizing children with disabilities.

As a result of this shift, for children ages 3 and up, until they enter kindergarten, we will no longer be holding 
a Child Development Day, as we have done in the past.  Rather, we will be sending the Ages and Stages Ques-
tionnaires, Third Edition (ASQ-3) form home for families to complete, relative to their day to day observations of 
their child.  If you have a child in this range, please look for this questionnaire to be delivered by US Mail to your 
mailbox by the end of September. Once complete, please mail the form back to Altoona Elementary School or 
drop off in the office for Kathy Roen, Early Childhood Teacher.  Once received, the school district will 1] Score the 
assessment, 2] Summarize and provide explanation of results and 3] Provide resources to support the continued 
development of your child.

If you do not receive the questionnaire, or have any further questions regarding these changes, please contact 
Missy Lesik, Director of Student Services / Special Education at mlesik@altoona.k12.wi.us.

A link to the questionnaire is available by following the following webpage (see Child Find for Children 3-Years 
Old & Up to Kindergarten heading): 

https://www.altoona.k12.wi.us/parents/support-services/special-education-student-services

Child Development Day
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School District of Altoona
2022-2023

June 23 & 24 Teacher InService
July 2022 August 2022 September 2022 August 9 & 10 New Teacher Orientation

Su M Tu W Th F Sa Su M Tu W Th F Sa Su M Tu W Th F Sa August 23, 24 & 25 Staff InService
1 2 1 2 3 4 5 6 1 2 3 August 30 4K-12 Welcome Back Day

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 September 1 K-12 First Day of School
10 11 12 13 14 15 16 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 September 5 No School
17 18 19 20 21 22 23 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 September 6 First Day of 4K
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 28 29 30 31 25 26 27 28 29 30 September 30 Staff InService

October 2022 November 2022 December 2022 October 25 4K-12 Evening P/T Conferences
Su M Tu W Th F Sa Su M Tu W Th F Sa Su M Tu W Th F Sa October 27 K-12 Student Early Release; No 4K

1 1 2 3 4 5 1 2 3 October 27 4K-8 Aft & Eve P/T Conferences
2 3 4 5 6 7 8 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 October 28 No School
9 10 11 12 13 14 15 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 November 21-25 No School
16 17 18 19 20 21 22 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 November 21 & 22 Staff InService
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 27 28 29 30 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 December 1 End of 9-12 Trimester 1
30 31 December 23-30 No School 

January 2023 February 2023 March 2023 January 16 Staff InService
Su M Tu W Th F Sa Su M Tu W Th F Sa Su M Tu W Th F Sa January 19 9-12 Evening P/T Conferences
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 1 2 3 4 1 2 3 4 January 19 End of Semester 1
8 9 10 11 12 13 14 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 February 27 4K-8 Evening P/T Conferences
15 16 17 18 19 20 21 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 March 2 End of 9-12 Trimester 2
22 23 24 25 26 27 28 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 March 2 K-12 Student Early Release
29 30 31 26 27 28 26 27 28 29 30 31  No 4K; 4K-8 P/T Conferences

March 3 No School
March 20-24 No School

April 2023 May 2023 June 2023
Su M Tu W Th F Sa Su M Tu W Th F Sa Su M Tu W Th F Sa

1 1 2 3 4 5 6 1 2 3 April 7 No School 
2 3 4 5 6 7 8 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 April 27 9-12 Evening P/T Conferences
9 10 11 12 13 14 15 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 May 29 No School 
16 17 18 19 20 21 22 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 May 31 Class of 2023 Graduation
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 28 29 30 31 25 26 27 28 29 30 June 2 Student Early Release
30 June 2 Last Day of School



MEETINGS
Regular Meetings of the Board of Education are typically held 
on the third meeting of the month and begin at 6:30 pm, un-
less otherwise posted. Meetings are held in the District Office at 
1903 Bartlett Avenue.

Board of Education

D I S T R I C T 
ANNUAL MEETING
September 26, 2022

The Annual Meeting for the School District of 
Altoona will be held September 26th at 6:30 pm in the 
Pedersen Commons. The meeting will include an 
annual report on the state of the District and a review 
of the draft 2022-2023 budget. 

INTERESTED IN RUNNING FOR THE BOARD? 
Please join us for an informational meeting on Thursday, Novem-
ber 10th at 6:00 pm at the District Office.
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AGENDAS AND MINUTES
Board meeting agendas, packets, and minutes are posted on 
the Board of Education website. Paper copies of the agen-
da or minutes can be requested by calling the district office at 
715-838-7347. 

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION
Additional information about Board meetings, contacting Board members, or participating in public comment 
may be found on the Board website. https://www.altoona.k12.wi.us/district/school-board/index

Altoona Middle School
Enter 2 | follow the prompts

Altoona High School
Enter 1 | follow the prompts

Altoona Intermediate School
Enter 3 | follow the prompts

Altoona Elementary School
Enter 4 | follow the prompts

A b s e n t e e 
H o t l i n e 
N u m b e r
Call: 715-839-6095

1903 Bartlett Avenue
Pederson Commons



JOIN OUR TE   M!

https://www.altoona.k12.wi.us/district/employment

The School District of Altoona posts vacancies to their District website and uses the Wisconsin Education Career Access 
Network (WECAN) website for accepting applications for job vacancies. All applications must be submitted electronically 
through WECAN. The School District of Altoona does not accept unsolicited applications. Please do not send application 
materials unless applying for an open position. Unsolicited application materials will not be processed.

Peggy McKillip
Human Resources, Payroll, and Benefits Coordinator
pmckillip@altoona.k12.wi.us, ext. 504
The School District of Altoona is an equal opportunity employer. Personnel hiring and administration in the District are to be conducted so as not to discriminate against applicant or employee on the basis of age, race, religion, sex 
or sexual orientation, disability/ handicap, citizenship status, marital status, pregnancy, national origin, creed, color, political or religious affiliation, genetic information, ancestry, arrest or conviction record, military service, genetic 
information, use or nonuse of a lawful product off school premises during nonworking hours, declining to attend a meeting or participate in any communication about religious or political matters, or any other reason prohibited by 
state or federal law. Exceptions to this policy may only be made in accordance with state and federal laws.Reasonable accommodations shall be made for qualified individuals with a disability or handicap, unless such accommoda-
tions would impose an undue hardship to the District. The District shall also accommodate the religious practices of an employee to the extent required by law. The District does not unlawfully discriminate on the basis of sex in any 
education program or activity that the District operates.  Title IX’s requirement not to discriminate in any education program or activity extends to cover, but is not limited to, District students, certain 
admissions processes, and District employment. Inquiries regarding how Title IX and the federal Title IX regulations apply to the District may be referred to a District Title IX Coordinator, to the 
Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights at the U.S. Department of Education, or to both. The District’s commitment to nondiscrimination under Title IX and under other state and federal laws is further 
defined in the following policies of the School District: Policy 113, Policy 411, Policy 411.1, Policy 511, and Policy 512. 
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Celebrating Years of Service
The School District of Altoona would like to congratulate the following staff on 
reaching important service anniversaries and significant milestones. Thank you all for being such a valuable 
member of our Railroader team!

Celebrating 5 Years: (Left to Right) Justin Ranek, Chris 
Hugo, Cassandra Flackey, Laura Trachsel, Paul Henrichs, 
Jess Richards, Rachel Haling, Serena Misch, 
Emily Sibilski

Celebrating 10 Years (Left to Right): Stacy Sand-
strom, Renee Martell, Bonnie Fagen, Deann Halverson, 
Michelle Sather, Brenda Gilmartin, Lisa Matz, Amy 
Thiede

Celebrating 15 Years (Left to Right): Amanda 
Mussehl, Jo Adrian, Kim Pearson, Krystle Ricci, Heidi 
Colbert, Erica Emerson

Celebrating 20 Years (Left to Right): Mike Laporte, 
Melissa Martin, Heather Burich Holle, Rachael Stilp

Celebrating 25 Years (Left to Right): Julie Scott, Kim 
Butnick, Tracy Boyd

Celebrating 30 Years: Sara Brahan



Title IX Nondiscrimination Policy Statement – As mandated by the current provisions of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 and under the regulations set forth in Chapter 106 of Title 34 of the Code of Federal Regula-
tions (“the federal Title IX regulations”), the District does not unlawfully discriminate on the basis of sex in any education program or activity that the District operates.  Title IX’s requirement not to discriminate in any education 
program or activity extends to cover, but is not limited to, District students, certain admissions processes, and District employment. Inquiries regarding how Title IX and the federal Title IX regulations apply to the District may 
be referred to a District Title IX Coordinator (as designated below), to the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights at the U.S. Department of Education, or to both.  The District’s commitment to nondiscrimination under Title IX and 
under other state and federal laws is further defined in the following policies of the School District: Policy 113, Policy 411, Policy 411.1, Policy 511, and Policy 512. District Title IX Coordinators.
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ALTOONA ATHLETICS
& ACTIVITIES

h t t p s : / / w w w. g o r a i l s . n e t

Athletic Photos by chris colbert, gorails.net, by clicking on the “More” tab, then “athletic Media”.

STUDENT ATHLETES AND THEIR FAMILY MUST:

1) COMPLETE THE ATHLETICS ONLINE REGISTRATION FOR EACH
STUDENT ATHLETE IN THEIR HOUSEHOLD

2) HAVE THE PHYSICAL OR ALTERNATE YEAR CARD ON FILE WITH THE 
SCHOOL FOR EACH STUDENT ATHLETE IN THEIR HOUSEHOLD

3) READ, ACKNOWLEDGE AND ACCEPT CO-CURRICULAR CODE OF 
CONDUCT

PHYSICALS ARE VALID FOR TWO YEARS FROM THE DATE OF EXAM-
INATION AND SHOULD BE UPLOADED TO THE ATHLETICS ONLINE 
REGISTRATION. ALTERNATE YEAR CARDS ARE FOR HIGH SCHOOL STUDENT 
ATHLETES ONLY AND ARE COMPLETED BY A PARENT OR GUARDIAN.

FOR THOSE WHO MISSED THE HIGH SCHOOL MANDATORY CODE OF CONDUCT 
MEETING ON JULY 24TH, BE ON THE LOOKOUT FOR AN EMAIL FROM THE 
AD OFFICE THAT CONTAINS INFORMATION AND A FORM THAT MUST BE 
COMPLETED PRIOR TO THE STUDENT ATHLETE PARTICIPATING.

Prior to Participation...

Interested in working an event or becoming a licensed official? Connect with us!Interested in working an event or becoming a licensed official? Connect with us!
E l i s s a  U p w a r d ,  C A A
6 - 1 2  A t h l e t i c s  &  A c t i v i t i e s  D i r e c t o r
e u p w a r d @ a l t o o n a . k 1 2 . w i . u s ,  e x t .  4 1 6

K r i s t i  S p r i n g e r
A d m i n i s t r a t i v e  A s s i s t a n t
k s p r i n g e r @ a l t o o n a . k 1 2 . w i . u s ,  e x t .  5 6 0

Get Your Season Game Schedule Here!
https://middleborderconference.org/public/genie/91/school/664/

Getting Involved in Co-Curriculars
School activities play a significant part in the development of our students. Co-curricular activities have 
become a fundamental part of school life that aids in promoting the development of a well rounded 
education through structured sports, clubs, activities and competition. Participation in co-curriculars teaches valuable 
skills and can help students with their social and emotional skill development. Even better, the same skills desired by 
employers are found to be greatly impacted by co-curricular participation. The Redefining Ready Initiative, which measures 
college and career readiness using research-based metrics, shows that student participation in two or more organized 
co-curricular activities is an indicator of future success.

2022-2023
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FALL: Cross Country, Dance, Football, Girls Golf, 
Boys Soccer, Girls Tennis, Volleyball

WINTER: Girls Basketball, Boys Basketball, Girls 
Hockey, Boys Hockey, Wrestling, Dance

SPRING: Track & Field, Softball, Baseball, Boys Golf, 
Boys Tennis, Girls Soccer

  WIAA HIGH SCHOOL ATHLETICS 
  SEASON START DATES: 

h t t p s : / / w w w.w i a aw i . o r g / p o r ta l s / 0 / p d f/
calendars/extendeddates.pdf

High School
7th and 8th Grade Students Athletic Offerings:
Fall Athletics: Cross Country, Girls Tennis, Football, 
Volleyball, Boys Soccer
Winter Athletics: Wrestling, Boys Basketball, 
Girls Basketball
Spring Athletics: Boys Tennis, Track & Field, Girls Soccer

6th Grade Students Athletic Offerings:
Fall Athletics: Cross Country, Girls Tennis, Boys Soccer
Winter Athletics: Wrestling
Spring Athletics: Boys Tennis, Girls Soccer

Season Start Dates: https://www.altoona.k12.wi.us/
schools/middle-school/index

Middle School
Athletic Offerings & Season Start Dates



A Message from Student Transit:
Student Transit would like to welcome you and your child to the 2022-2023 school year! We look forward 
to serving the families of the School District of Altoona each year. We understand the excitement and 
apprehension the very first day of school brings to students and parents/gaurdians. It is our goal to make 
this day, as well as every day, a safe and pleasant experience. 

Our staff is available each day, so please do not hesitate to contact us with any questions or concerns. Know 
that any issues that come up should also be mentioned to your driver, as they are the first contact. During 
the school year, our staff is available to answer your questions from 9:00 AM – 5:00 PM and 8:00 AM – 4:00 PM during the 
summer months (715-839-5116). 
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+ Communicate to Student Transit any health issues, such as peanut or bee allergy, that would be 
important for us to know, or if your child is Special Needs. Direct communication with our office staff and your student’s 
driver ensures your child will receive the support necessary for a positive school bus experience.

+ Go over the bus expectations and discuss riding safely. Your efforts will help us reinforce good bus rider 
behavior. 

+ Write your child’s name, address and phone number inside of their backpack and jacket. 

+ Please have your child ride the bus the first few days of school if they will normally ride each day. This will help us get to 
know your student, establish the routine of the route, and help your child become more comfortable riding the bus each day.  

+ Please be patient if your child’s bus is running a few minutes late the first few days of school. We want to give our newest 
riders the time to say goodbye if needed. 

+ For those with a Kindergarten student, please remind them to sit at the front. This helps our driver get to know and to help 
remind them when we reach their stop.

+ If you wish to allow your child to ride home with a friend, please call or send a written request with your child. This must 
be signed by the school office. Without written permission your child will not be allowed to be dropped anywhere except 
their designated stop. 

+ Most locations will be at corners. Unless your child is the only one at a pick up location, there’s no need to call us if they 
won’t be riding. To help keep the bus on schedule, please be sure that students are at the bus stop a few minutes prior to 
pick up. 

+ It is important to let us know of any changes in pick up or drop off locations. 

To ensure your child has a safe, efficient and enjoyable ride to and from school 
each day, please take the time to read over the following information.

Congratulations, 
Class of 2022!

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1PDiLLlSv7TSYL9DrdKw1-UMfg_zJ5u6M?usp=sharing

For more photos of the Class of 2022 Graduation, go to:
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Be Respectful!Be Respectful! Be Responsible!Be Responsible!Be Safe!Be Safe!
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Superintendent

Dr. Heidi Eliopoulos

heliopoulos@altoona.k12.wi.us

Executive Assistant

Lisa Boss

lboss@altoona.k12.wi.us

Director of Finance and Operations

Gus Knitt

eknitt@altoona.k12.wi.us

Human Resources, Payroll, and Benefits 
Coordinator

Peggy McKillip

pmckillip@altoona.k12.wi.us

District Accountant/Accounts Payable 
Specialist

Elys Bohl

ebohl@altoona.k12.wi.us

School District of Altoona

1903 Bartlett Avenue

Altoona, WI 54720

715-839-7347  |  715-839-6066 Fax

https://www.altoona.k12.wi.us/

Director of Student Services / Special Education

Missy Lesik, mlesik@altoona.k12.wi.us

Student Services Administrative Assistant

Kimberly Pearson, kpearson@altoona.k12.wi.us

Director of Curriculum & Instruction

Andrea Steffen, asteffen@altoona.k12.wi.us

Educational Technology, Career Planning 

& Workplace Learning

Sarah Radcliffe, sradcliffe@altoona.k12.wi.us, ext.512

District Registrar & Open Enrollment Coordinator / 
Administrative Assistant - Future Ready Learning

Kari Holm, kholm@altoona.k12.wi.us, ext 513

Virtual Learning

Lindsey Jentzsch, ljentzsch@altoonak.k12.wi.us

Buildings, Grounds & Safety

Tim Chmelik, tchmelik@altoona.k12.wi.us, ext. 339

Food Service

Polly Dake-Jones, pdake@altoona.k12.wi.us, ext. 434

6-12 Athletics & Activities Director/Facilities Use 
Coordinator

Elissa Upward, eupward@altoona.k12.wi.us, ext. 416

Athletics & Activities Administrative Assistant

Kristi Springer, kspringer@altoona.k12.wi.us, ext. 560

Student Transit

Brandon Birkenholz, bbirkenholz@student-transit.com

715-839-5116

C o n t a c t
Information
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Altoona Elementary School (5K-3rd Grades)

157 Bartlett Ave, Altoona WI 54720

Phone:  715-839-6050  |  Fax:  715-839-6166

Elementary School Principal

Leslie Lancette, llancette@altoona.k12.wi.us

Elementary School Assistant Principal

Ashley Minaker, aminaker@altoona.k12.wi.us

Administrative Assistant

Rachel Schumacher

rschumacher@altoona.k12.wi.us,  ext. 200

Administrative Assistant

Shannon Ross

sross@altoona.k12.wi.us, ext. 201

Early Childhood Program / 4-Year Old 
Kindergarten

754 Bartlett Ave, Altoona WI 54720

Phone: 715-838-7350

4K Coordinator

Laura Trachsel, ltrachsel@altoona.k12.wi.us

Grace Lutheran Afterschool Care

Tyler Papierniak

tyler.papierniak@graceluthfound.com

Office 715-832-3003 ext. 20181

Altoona High School (9th – 12th Grades)

711 7th St W, Altoona WI 54720

Phone: 715-839-6031  |  Fax: 715-839-6028

High School Principal

Becky Bauer, rbauer@altoona.k12.wi.us

High School Assistant Principal

Chad Hanson, chhanson@altoona.k12.wi.us

High School Administrative Assistant

Heather Eslinger, heslinger@altoona.k12.wi.us, ext. 400

High School Administrative Assistant

Brenda Gilmartin, bgilmartin@altoona.k12.wi.us, ext. 401

Altoona Middle School  (6th – 8th Grades)

1903 Bartlett Ave, Altoona WI 54720

Phone:  715-839-6030  |  Fax: 715-839-6099

Middle School Principal

Steven Buss, sbuss@altoona.k12.wi.us

Middle/Intermediate School Dean of Students

Kyle Rundquist, krundquist@altoona.k12.wi.us

Middle School Administrative Assistant

Lori Watt, lwatt@altoona.k12.wi.us, ext. 300

Altoona Intermediate School  (4th – 5th Grades)

1903 Bartlett Ave,  Altoona WI 54720

Phone:  715-838-7111  |  Fax:  715-839-6099

Intermediate Principal

Cale Zuiker, czuiker@altoona.k12.wi.us

Intermediate Administrative Assistant

Jess Bucki, jbucki@altoona.k12.wi.us, ext. 301 
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Proud to be a Railroader!

Our Mascot Spike the Conductor has partnered up with the Altoona Athletics 
Booster Club to hide [7] train icons in this issue of the Railroader Review! 
Find and circle all 7 trains and bring your findings to the AD Office for a concession 
stand voucher, good for (1) FREE bag of popcorn or (1) FREE bottled water at a 2022-23 
sporting event! Go Rails!

W H E R E ’ S S P I K E ?

We WAnt our schools to be 
oPen And Welcoming PlAces 
for our fAmilies, volunteers, 
And community. At the sAme 
time, it is imPortAnt thAt they 
Are sAfe And secure PlAces 
for our students And stAff. 
visitors to our schools Will 
be Asked to PleAse do the 
folloWing: 
cAll AheAd to schedule 
an appointMent with the 
person you are going to visit. 
bring your identificAtion 
and be prepared to show it if 
requested. 
sign in and wear the 
assigned visitor badge.
remAin in the sPecific AreA 
of the building where 
your Meeting or visit is 
scheduled. 
sign out and return the

assigned visitor badge. 

www.altoona.k12.wi.us

#ALTOONARAILS


